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               6th January 2015 

Dear Sir/Madam




        Carnforth Rotary Club
                                           Young Musician Competition 2015


Further to our initial visit by a Rotary Club member, or contact as in previous years

I attach  details of the above competition together with an entry form and a poster. There is information and an entry form available to download on our club website at  http://www.carnforthrotary1190.org/young_musician.html  



The Competition will take place at North Road School, Carnforth, LA5 9LQ on Saturday 7th March 2015 and entry is free. It will be the nineteenth consecutive year in which we have held this competition. Please book this date in your diary and make preparations to send in your entry form as soon as possible. If you are a new entrant considering entering our competition we look forward to welcoming you. Our competition is part of the Rotary Youth Service Programme operating throughout Britain and Ireland. The competition offers young musicians the opportunity to compete in a friendly atmosphere and receive an adjudication that will be helpful in developing and improving their also duets and trios. We hope a number of our entrants will consider entering with fellow performers. This will be no bar to you entering additionally as a single entrant. In staging the competition we aim to provide an opportunity for young musicians to perform in front of an audience and receive practical, constructive comments from our adjudicator, who is a highly regarded, professional musician.



As previously, there will be three groups of contestants, Group A under 12 years, Group B aged 12 to 14 years and Group C aged 15 to 18 inclusive. As for the last event in March 2014 the grouping is to be based purely on age at the contest date without any limitation related to music examination grade achievement. Contestants are encouraged to bring their own accompanist (if one be needed) but for those who are unable to do so an official accompanist will be provided. Provision is made on the entry form to let us know whether our accompanist will be required and enable us to schedule a short pre-competition practice with the accompanist on the day, spaces for practice will be limited therefore it is essential that we receive notification of this service at an early stage.



In accordance with the rules each contestant will be invited to play or sing a piece of their own choice. Group A entrants may perform two pieces up to total time of 5 minutes. Group B and C entrants may only perform one piece, lasting up to 5 minutes for Group B and 6 minutes for Group C. These timings are slightly flexible but should be generally adhered to.  The Competition will begin at 10.15 a.m. with Group A and Group B will follow. After a break for lunch Group C will commence at 1.30 p.m. The Chief Adjudicator, Mr Clive Walkley, will give an appreciation of each performance at the end of each session and the winners of all Groups will be announced and prizes given at the end of the competition.



The 1st prizewinner in Group A will receive a cash prize of £30, a trophy to hold for one year and a trophy to retain. The 2nd prizewinner will receive a cash prize of £20 and a trophy to retain. The 3rd prizewinner will receive a cash prize of £10 and a trophy to retain. The1st prizewinner in Groups B and C will each receive a cash prize of £50, a trophy to hold for one year and a trophy to retain. The 2nd prizewinner will receive a cash prize of £25 and a trophy to retain. The 3rd prizewinner will receive a cash prize of £15 and a trophy to retain.

Your entries should be with me preferably by the 15th of February in order to make the necessary arrangements with regards to the programme and organisation for the day. 

We would ask you to help support the continuation of the competition by publicising the event and encouraging musicians to enter. There will be information on our club's Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/pages/Carnforth-Rotary-Club/490749844306608. If you have your own Facebook account could we ask you to help spread the information about the competition? Please "Like" the announcement on our page and post information about the Young Musician Competition on your page. 








Yours sincerely,   




              
Kath Bromilow MBE, on behalf of Carnforth Rotary Club.

